
Maurice “Moe” Veissi 
2012 President  

Dale A. Stinton  
Chief Executive Officer  

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS DIVISION 
Jerry Giovaniello, Senior Vice President  
Gary Weaver, Vice President 
Joe Ventrone, Vice President  
Jamie Gregory, Deputy Chief Lobbyist 

500 New Jersey Ave., NW 
Washington, DC 20001-2020 
Ph. 202-383-1194 Fax 202-3837580 
www.REALTOR.org 

 

REALTOR® is a registered collective 
membership mark which may be used only by 
real estate professionals who are members of the 
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS® 
and subscribe to its strict Code of Ethics. 

April 25, 2012 

 
Dear Senator: 

On behalf of more than one million members of the NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF 
REALTORS®, I urge you to cosponsor S. 2250, “The Mortgage Forgiveness Tax Relief 
Act.” This bipartisan legislation would extend the current law provisions that allow tax 
relief for homeowners when lenders forgive some portion of mortgage debt they owe.  
Securing this extension is among our highest priorities for 2012.  In fact, REALTORS® 
will be seeking cosponsors to bills to extend this relief beyond 2012 when they are in 
Washington the week of May 14, 2012.    

The objective of extending this provision is to assure that a homeowner in foreclosure, 
completing a short sale or attempting to have an existing loan restructured will not face 
an additional tax burden.  If this provision is not extended, thousands of homeowners 
will pay income tax on “phantom income.”  They will owe tax on money they’ve already 
lost and will be required to pay that tax with cash they never received.  The mortgage tax 
relief provisions protect these homeowners (so long as they meet specified criteria) from 
facing a tax bill after an economic loss on what, for most, is their most valuable asset.  

Senators Stabenow and Heller have introduced S. 2250, a bipartisan bill to extend 
mortgage cancellation tax relief for two years, through December 31, 2014.   In 2007, 
when the relief provision was enacted, no one would have dreamed that this tax relief 
would still be needed after 2012.  Unfortunately, the crisis in the housing market has not 
yet resolved itself, so this relief provision will still be needed after 2012.  

Currently over one quarter of all home sales involve a “distressed property,” with many 
of these transactions taking months to complete.  A strong signal is needed to provide 
certainty to both lenders and homeowners that they can continue to rely on the current 
rules as they structure these complex transactions.  Timely enactment of this legislation is 
critical to the ongoing recovery of the housing market.   

We hope you will join Senators Stabenow and Heller to cosponsor S. 2250.  Please 
contact Rosalyn Kumar with Senator Stabenow (rosalyn_kumar@stabenow.senate.gov or 
4-4822) or Scott Riplinger with Senator Heller  (scott_riplinger@heller.senate.gov  or 4-
6244) to be added.   
 
Sincerely, 

  
Maurice “Moe” Veissi 
2012 President, National Association of  REALTORS® 
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